
No. 3 	 NEWSLETTER 	 July 1986 

The June meeting of the HRSMS was held at the home of 
FormerSkipper Paris Aiken on the 13th and was attended by 
eight members. The meeting was called to order at 2026 by 
Skipper Bill Clarke. Under old business, Purser Bill Fox 
displayed the new club briefcase, purchased to replace the 
decrepit old case which will be given a decent burial at 
sea. The May 30 reception at the Hampton Roads Naval Museum 
was discüssed and members were again urged to visit the new 
Civil War exhibit. The matter of new club stationery was 
discussed and members were requested to bring designs and 
suggestions to the August meeting. 

Under new business, it was announced that Marvin Bryant 
had moved to the Hampton Convalescent Center, Room 204, 414 
Algonquin Rd., Hampton, VA 23669 and would enjoy 
correspondence and visits from members and friends. HRSMS 
participation in Hampton Bay Days was discussed and it was 
noted that it and the NRG meeting at Boston both occur on 
September 11-13. Several members volunteered to attend Bay 
Days, but a motion was made and passed not to participate if 
a $25 fee is required from the club to do so. Several ideas 
for future activities were discussed, including enrolling 
HRSMS as a member of NRG (passed), printing and distribution 
of a club flyer (passsed), making a club donation to the 
Yorktown Project (no action), and organizing a model 
exhibition for the HRSMS 20th anniversary in 1987 (for 
further discussion). The meeting adjourned for homemade ice 
cream and discussions about decks and their construction at 
2120. 

The July meeting of the HRSMS will be at the home of 
BillFdi, 112 Colonel's Way, Williamsburg (253-0310) at 2000 
on Tuesday, July 8. The meeting will be on Tuesday instead 
of the usual Friday this month because of the availability 
of an excellent speaker, Alan Frazer of New York, who will 
present an illustrated talk with handouts on "Photo Etching 
of Model Parts". Alan is an accomplished modeler and 
historian, and members and guests are urged to attend this 
meeting. 

Skipper: Bill Clarke 868-6809 
First Mate: John Cheevers 875-0732 
Purser: Bill Fox 253-0310 


